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Dear FCC JCMO Family, 
 
One of the most enjoyable parts of pastoral ministry, for me, is the opportunity to spend time in the company 
of church members. Last week, I had several opportunities for that. I made my way to two different hospitals 
to share a visit and a prayer with folks. I hung out with the food pantry crew for a while on Tuesday. Wran-
gling carts for the pantry is always one of the highlights of my week. I love working with the other volunteers 
and being able to send off our guests with a smile and a “Have a great day!” On Wednesday, I was able to fill 
in at the Noon Bible Study, so that the usual leader, David Avery, could attend another meeting. We had an 
interesting discussion about parables and seeds and soil. 
 
On Thursday, I was fortunate that the Faith Seekers group invited me to join them on an excursion to Bran-
son. We broke bread together at a delightful restaurant called The Ozark Mill, then continued on to the Sight 
and Sound Theatre, where we saw Queen Esther. The sets and costumes were amazing and, of course, the 
story was divine, but the stories and laughter shared among the group that day were even better! 
 
Saturday evening, five adults took twelve youth group kids in a caravan of vehicles to the Moberly Five & 
Drive Theatre where we took in the movie Inside Out 2 on the Drive-In screen. If you’re unfamiliar with the 
original Inside Out, it’s a movie that centers around the personified emotions (Joy, Fear, Disgust, Anger, and 
Sadness) of a little girl named Riley whose family moves across the country. Her primary emotion had been 
Joy, but with the major change in her life, Sadness became more prominent. Eventually, Joy learns that Sad-
ness is an important part of the emotional make-up, which helps Riley build empathy. 
 
In the sequel, Riley is a teenager and a whole new set of emotions (Anxiety, Envy, Embarrassment, and En-
nui) arrive on the scene and take over. Anxiety exiles the original emotions and threatens the core identity 
that Riley has built over time (that she is a Good Person and a Good Friend.) Ultimately, Riley has to figure 
out how to manage all these new feelings and decide which one will be the leading influence in her life. Spoil-
er alert - at the end, Riley calls for Joy to take over the controls again and learns to listen to Anxiety without 
letting her rule. 
 
For most of the group, it was their first time seeing a drive-in movie, 
but for a few of us, it was an opportunity to relive childhood memories - 
cue Nostalgia (another emotion mentioned in the film.) 
 
While it wasn’t a faith-based film, there is certainly a faith lesson we 
can learn. As Christians, our “Joy” is found in Christ and in the free-
dom we have in belonging to him. We don’t have to worry about meas-
uring up or fitting in with the “cool kids,” because we are already fully 
known and loved by the God of Everything! Hallelujah!  
 
Peace, 
Rev. Heather 



MUSIC and WORSHIP NOTES 
 

*LAKE AREA COMMUNITY ORCHESTRA un-
der the direction of Andrew Drennan will be 
with us once again on Tuesday, July 16, at 7:00 
p.m.  In addition to favorite patriotic pieces, 
the ensemble will share selections that include 
great movie marches, music from  Lawrence 
of  Arabia, The Lord of the Rings, and The Wiz-
ard of Oz.  Once again, a few volunteers to 
help with programs, seating, and gathering 
the free will offering would be appreciated! 
 
While we are doing only one service, plan for a 
variety of music during that service!  We will 
be using traditional, contemporary and mixing 
things up a bit.  We are even planning a Hymn 
Sing Sunday on July 21st!  Be sure to mark 
your calendars for that! 
 

Adult Sunday School classes will 

continue to meet at 9:00 on Sun-

day mornings .  FCC Kids and 

Youth Sunday School will not be 

meeting for the summer.  Join us  

after worship for a fellowship 

time with coffee and treats.  



The task of the Leadership De-

velopment Team is to recruit-- I 

bet you guessed it-- leaders, in 

all positions, for the next 

year.  We find people who will 

be the Admin Board Officers 

and members, the Elders, the 

Deacons, the Ministry Team 

chairman and members, and the 

Personnel Committee. If you 

would like to find out more 

about these positions or if you 

would consider being a leader 

for 2025, please contact me 

at kar57@rocketmail.com or 573

-694-5658.  Thanks for taking 

time to consider.  

Karla Denny 

mailto:kar57@rocketmail.com


Worship With Us 

Please join us in worship.  Beginning on June 16, we will have a 10:00 a.m. service that 

is also Livestreamed on FaceBook at facebook.com/fccjcmo for those who cannot     

worship with us in person. 

As many of you know, when Mom passed away in 

2020, we used the memorial funds to start the Robert 

and Faye Enslen Adoption Fund through the Christian 

Church Foundation.  It was created to help families go-

ing through the adoption process with the financial as-

pect of that journey.  The fund makes an annual income 

distribution to our church to be gifted to a deserving 

family.  Please contact me if you have a family you 

would like us to consider for the 2024 gift. 

Thank you, 

Bobbi Enslen 

Searchers Sunday School Class 

The Searchers Class had a Fried Chicken/Carry In Dinner on Thursday evening, June 6, 

at the Cole County Park near the Fairgrounds.  On Sunday, June 9, the Class went to the 

Claysville Store for dinner.  Starting on June 16 the Searcher Class will be meeting at 

9:00 am.  



 

 

We have some members who are looking for assistance finding a used car. If you 
know of a relatively inexpensive, working car, please contact the Church Office. 
 
Also, there will be a living estate sale at Wilma Collins house (1023 Holly Drive) on 

Friday, June 21 and Saturday, June 22 from 9-12 both days. Most items will be half 

price on Saturday. Cash and checks only. This will really help Wilma out if we can get 

her extra belongings sold to a good home. Please tell your neighbors and friends 

about the sale. Questions? call Cindy Blosser 573-291-7777 (Also if you can help 

with the sale or help afterwards give Cindy a call.) 

Help is needed for the Food Pantry 

pickup on Mondays.  If you have a pick 

up truck and are available to help, 

please let the Church Office know.  Help 

is needed on the following days: 

1st and 3rd Mondays at 8:00 to pick up 

from Wal-Mart. 

2nd and 4th Mondays at 8:00 to pick up 

from Sam’s  Club.   

Please let the Church Office know if you 

can help! 

Our Sunday morning schedule for the summer be-

gins with Adult Sunday School at 9 AM. While FCC 

Kids and Youth Bible Study are taking a summer 

break, young people are still welcome to come 

spend time together while their parents are in Sun-

day School. Our awesome nursery staff is ready to 

care for the little ones and right across the hall we 

have hang out space for older kids and youth.   



Food Pantry is on Tuesdays 

from Noon until 4.  Volun-

teers are needed before 

Noon to help set up and 

after 4 to help put things 

away.  Any time you can 

spare would be appreciated! 

The Food Pantry needs 
your help! 

The pantry is very low on some items 

and are expecting a greater need now 

that school is out for the summer. We 

serve about 75 families per week. We 

are especially low on canned tuna, 

canned chicken, canned corn, maca-

roni and cheese, ramen noodles and 

16-18 ounce peanut butter. If you can 

grab a few items, you can drop them 

in the grocery cart by the Church Of-

fice. You can also make a monetary 

donation and the pantry can purchase 

what they need. Any amount would be 

Focus on 

the Food 

Pantry! 



 

John & Cindy Blosser        3 

Beth & Steve Nolte            3 

Claude & Roxie Hawkins   5 

Drew & Katherine Gonder        7 

Carson & Erin Lepper 7 

Corey & Shelley Dawson 9 

Brenda & Stephen Foutes 10 

Barry & Janice Gentile 10 

Bill & Nancy Mormann 10 

Bob & Sally Robuck 14 

Carol & Ron Jordan 15 

Barb & Bill Marshall 18 

Doris & Wade Park 18 

Jamie & Travis Jackson 19 

Carol & Rick Andris 21 

Geoff & Sondra Gonder 23 

Amy & Dustin Kuebler 23 

Matthew & Shelly Woodson 29 

Don & Terri Lloyd 30 

June Anniversaries 

Virginia Lister will be hosting 

tours at the Old Historic Lohman 

Mill from 11-3.   

Please use this link to RSVP 
for the Church Picnic on 
June 30.  If you cannot use 
the link, please contact the 
Church Office before June 
26. 
https://forms.gle/
WzLpsZwRkMJEazfa8 

https://forms.gle/WzLpsZwRkMJEazfa8
https://forms.gle/WzLpsZwRkMJEazfa8


 



Please Pray for OUR CHURCH FAMILY 

Beverly Anderson, close friend of Sharon Gonder 
Sharon Gonder 
Brooks Jarrett, brother of Annie Jarrett 
Calise Lauf, friend of Sharon Gonder 
Cindy Leveron 
Kelly Leveron & Autumn  
Greg Maire, fighting cancer 
Dan Meade, brother of Mary Ann Weaver 
Donald L. Miller, brother of Jon Miller, fighting cancer 
PK Karrenbrock, granddaughter of a long time co-worker of   
Bobbi Enslen’s at Central Bank.  
Wilma Collins 
Kathy Brown 
Wendell Hubbs 
Kenny Holtgrewe-Marsha Posz’s father  
Joyce Meade-chemo 
John Blosser 
 
Our Country and our men and women serving our country. 
 
Please call the office at 573-636-5157 or email at fccjcmooffice@gmail.com if you would like continued 
prayers for an individual or if an individual can now be removed from the list. Thank you! 

Our Members in Care Centers 

HEISINGER-1002 WEST MAIN JC MO 65109 
WILMA COLLINS 
HOLLIS DUNN 

SHIRLEY FERGUSON 
BARBARA NIKODYN 

JC MANOR– 1720 VIETH DR. JC MO 65109 
JACKIE POSSINGER 

 LENOIR WOODS 3710 LENOIR ST. 
COLUMBIA MO 65201 
MARILYN BIESEMEYER 

PRIMROSE RETIREMENT 
1214 FREEDOM BLVD JC MO 65109 

WENDELL & MYRA HUBBS 
JOHN H. BENNETT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

OUR HOMEBOUND MEMBERS 
MARIAM CRADDOCK,  

640 Murphy’s Ford Road, 
Centertown, MO 65023 

OUR OUT-OF-TOWN MEMBERS 
BETTY SCHRAMM, 

6335 Maurer Rd.  
Shawnee, KS 66217 

 
BETTY SCHULTE 

13458 Burgess,  

Riley Township MI 48041 

    

       OPAL ELAINE WEST 

  Brookdale Rosehill Skilled Nursing,  

 Room 115, 12809 Johnson Drive,  

Shawnee, KS 66216 

 

EVA PRATT 

3251 Pine Tree Dr. Cabin 16 

Columbia, MO 65201 

 

Did you also get The Bell in the mail? In an effort to keep our paper printing and mailing 
costs low, we encourage you to subscribe online. To receive only via email, send a 
message to fccjcmooffice@gmail.com! Your help is greatly appreciated!   



Faith Seekers Out and About 

The Faith Seekers group took a trip to Bran-

son. They had a wonderful lunch at The 

Ozark Mill, then saw the story of Esther 

brought to life at the Sight and Sound Thea-

tre.  

John Howland shared a presentation 

about his mission work in Malawi with the 

Friendship Sunday School class on June 

16.  



FCC will be working this summer with 

the United Way Food for Kids pro-

gram. This will be while the JC 

Schools are not in session. We have 

been assigned the week of July 29-

August 2.  We are needed from 10:15

-11:30 each day. If you are able to vol-

unteer, or would like more information, 

please contact Ann Littlefield or the 

Church Office.   

A Note from the FCC Office:  
 

As I am working on the next issues of The Bell, it came to me that it would 

be nice to have updates from the various committees, fellowship groups, 

Sunday School classes and ministry groups in the church. I would like to 

extend a formal invitation to submit items from your group. I would love to 

have ideas that you are considering, events, photos etc. I publish The Bell 

every 2 weeks. I would love to have any updates from your 

groups. Please consider sending in some information.  

June Birthdays 

Leon Veltrop 1 

Frances Benton 2 

Donna Brown 2 

Georgia Griffith 3 

Gabee Fallert 5 

Alexis Bennett 6 

Geoff Gonder 6 

Sue Snell  8 

Steve Amick 9 

Amy Kuebler 9 

Linda Martin 10 

Harrison Sheppard 10 

Nike Thompson 10 

Alan Nelson 12 

Alexis Gandyloyd 14 

Cyndy Millard 16 

Dr. Michael Dunn 17 

Bill Marshall 17 

Miles Beachboard 20 

Sandy Bennett 20 

Milinda Dawson 21 

Alexis Goodwin 24 

Callie Thompson 24 

Christopher Lloyd 26 

Robin Grumm 27 

Carol Jordan 27 

Doug Hagenhoff 28 

Arden Claycomb 30 



SENIOR MINISTER 
Rev. Dr. Michael Dunn 
pastor@firstchristianjcmo.org 

ASSOCIATE MINISTER 
Rev. Heather Patten 
heather.fccjcmo@gmail.com 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Sharyl Kelsch 
fccjcmooffice@gmail.com 

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC MINISTRY 
Gretchen Huedepohl 
Gretchen@firstchristianjcmo.org 

FACILITY & GROUNDS  

COORDINATOR 
Scott Campbell 
maintenance@firstchristianjcmo.org 

BELL CHOIR DIRECTOR 
Terri Lloyd 
Terri.schenkel.lloyd@gmail.com 

Financial 
Finance@firstchristianjcmo.org 

CONTACT US AT 
327 East Capitol Avenue 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 
Phone:  573-636-5157 
firstchristianjcmo.org 
 

facebook.com/fccjcmo 

 
 
 
AFTER HOURS EMERGENCIES:  
Please contact Rev. Michael Dunn at 
713-447-5954.   
 

WEBSITES YOU NEED TO STAY CONNECTED 
 

Mid-America Updates:  http://www.mid-americadisciples.org/newsletter-signup/ 
Disciples News Service Updates:  http://disciples.org/dns/subscribe-to-dns/ 

Who Are We? We call ourselves Disciples,  

a community of believers who follow Jesus by Worshiping God,  

Growing in Faith, Serving our Community.  

Bound to each other in Christ’s love, 

we discover our life together through sharing life with the world. 

For non-emergency church-related 
items after working  hours, Monday 
thru Thursday, 8AM to 5PM, we have 
an answering machine.   Please feel  
free to  call  the  church (573-636-
5157) at any time and leave a mes-
sage.   
 
NOTE: IF YOU LEAVE A  MESSAGE 
ON THE ANSWERING MACHINE 
ON  FRIDAY, SATURDAY, OR SUN-
DAY, IT WILL NOT BE CHECKED 
UNTIL MONDAY MORNING.  
THANK YOU. 
 
 
 
 

The next Church Bell will be 
sent July 3 2024. 

(Articles are due by noon  
the Friday before) 

You may give online at firstchristianjcmo.org/donate 

Zoom Meeting Room meeting ID is 2202286773.  

If you need the password, please contact the 

church office at 573-636-5157 or one of our       

leaders. To join in on our free conference calls, dial 

(716) 427-1083 and enter access code 444928. 

Please email or call Tina Mollenkamp:                   

tinamolenkamp @cgcb.org/573-522-4314), if you 

would like to be on Common Grounds email   

newsletter list, regular mailing list, or both. As an         

alternative, you can also sign up for the email        

newsletters on their website at www.cgcb.org.   

THANK YOU 
First Christian Church supports and welcomes the wearing of masks at your own comfort level.   

“The Church Bell” (UPS 110-580) by First Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) of Jefferson City, Missouri, is published bi-weekly and there is no issue the week between     
Christmas and New Year’s Day. Periodicals paid at Jefferson City, Missouri.  POSTMASTER: Send address changes to Editor/Church Secretary, First Christian Church, 327 East 
Capitol Avenue,  Jefferson City, Missouri  65101. 

http://www.cgcb.org

